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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission

	
	
302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

 MINUTES


REGULAR MEETING


THURSDAY, July 17, 2003 at 7:30 p.m.


PASBESHAUKE PAVILION at SAYBROOK POINT PARK


155 COLLEGE STREET EXTENSION
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I. CALL TO ORDER: Chairman, Frank Jones, called the regular meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point.
II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members



Absent Members

Frank Jones, Chairman


 Bob McIntyre, Regular Member

Paul Smith, Vice Chairman


Frank Reichart, Regular Member



Madge Fish, Regular Member

Larry Bright, Regular Member

Kevin Zawoy, Alternate Member

Bill Pollock, Alternate Member

Judy Preston, Regular Member

Attendant Staff

Mike Ott, Consulting Engineer

Carrie Levesque, Commission Clerk

*Chairman, Frank Jones, requested changes to the agenda*

MOTION  to 1)delete items A and B from the “Workshop”. 2)Move Sentinel Subdivision and Trask Road Associates from “Old Business” to “Public Hearings”. 3) Move Ken and Cynthia Morin from “Public Hearings” to “Old Business”.

MOVED by Kevin Zawoy


SECONDED by Madge Fish

APPROVED 6-0-0

III. WORKSHOP

A. Review and discuss updates to Town of Old Saybrook Official Wetlands & Watercourses Map- deleted from agenda
B. Review and discuss Form- Request for extension of time- deleted from agenda
C. Fishway Update from Robert Fish and Michael Ott


Robert Fish and Michael Ott discuss with the Commission that permission from the Commission had previously been granted in 2001. Mr. Fish enters the 2001 file into the meeting. Michael Ott states that there are modifications needed for the dam to get the fishway approved. He also states that the permit is presently before the DEP and will take approximately 3-4 months to receive approval. Chairman Frank Jones thanks Mr. Fish and Mr. Ott for the update.

IV. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A.
03-006

Ken and Cynthia Morin

Application to construct residential dwelling and driveway


267 Schoolhouse Road (Map 50, Lot 8)


*moved to “Old Business” on the agenda

B.
03-009

Sentinel Subdivision


Application for a 10 lot subdivision within 100 feet of wetlands


29 Mill Rock Road West (Map 52, Lot 2)


Accepted: 5/15/03, PH Open 7/17/03, PH close by 8/30/03, Decision by 9/2/03


*moved from Item A under “Old Business”*


Tom Stevens is present to represent the applicant. Mr. Stevens states that he did   one of the neighbors is out of town and therefore did not receive proper notification of the public hearing but Mr. Stevens stated that the neighbors mother gave a verbal verification that her daughter does know about the public hearing. Attorney for the Commission, Mr. Willis, states that he may continue with the Public Hearing but that the neighbor must be properly notified.


Mr. Stevens discusses the application with the Commission. He states that there is a proposal for a temporary cul-de-sac which would be 35 feet from the wetlands. Mr. Stevens discusses that the town has a maximum of 1000 feet foe a cul-de-sac but that this regulated activity would exceed 1000 feet. He states that there is no feasible or prudent alternative as it would disturb more property.


Mr. Stevens discusses the proposed detention basins with plans dated 5/14/03. He states that the basins would be 35 feet from wetlands to the road. If moved 25 feet to the right of way the disturbed area would be 50 feet away. Mr. Stevens states that he is in receipt of letters with recommended changes from both Mr. Ott and Mr. Branse. He tells the Commission that he has begun to work on other plans.


Applicant, Bob Finch, states to the Commission that he spoke with the Board of Selectmen and they would like less detention basins as it would decrease the cost and maintenance over time. Frank Jones reminds Mr. Finch that the Board of Selectmen have no say regarding the detention basins. Mr. Stevens states that it appears that 1 basin would be sufficient. Kevin Zawoy asks Mr. Stevens if he could move the basins more north. Mr. Stevens states that he would lose the first 3 lots on the right if he were to do that.


Mr. Ott asks Mr. Stevens if the reason the road can’t be moved is because the applicant has chosen to develop property? Mr. Stevens states that at this phase in development, if the stone wall were to be removed so as to gain access, it would cause significant stone cutting. Mr. Zawoy asks Mr. Ott if he could discuss the stone wall. Mr. Ott states that he has not studied the wall and therefore cannot make a decision.


Judy Preston states her concern over the proximity of the road to the wetlands and the downslope as there is a drop off at the bottom lots. Mr. Stevens replies that the terrain on the east side of the property is worse and that he can’t loop the road as Mr. Finch’s property does not abut the other road- Barrett Lane. Ms. Preston also states her concerns over the highly erodible soils. Mr. Stevens states that that issue will be addressed.


Mr. Zawoy asks if the applicant plans to develop the top portion of the property. Mr. Finch states that he does not think he will do “Phase 2” because he would like to keep as much open land as possible and develop to the west of the stone wall.


Donald Ballou is present to discuss the detention basins. He states that the existing watershed drains to an  18inch culvert just below the Messinger’s property and that will shrink due to the proposed roadway. Paul Smith asks Mr. Ballou if he agrees with Mr. Stevens in only having 1 detention basin. Mr. Ballou replies that he does agree with Mr. Stevens and he will submit a report to the Commission. He also states that he will perform a shed analysis for the road. Mr. Jones reminds Mr. Ballou that if he plans to submit any reports, they must be done so during the Public Hearing. Mr. Ballou submits his current report to the Commission. Mr. Smith states that he is concerned because there is no emergency spillway and asks Mr. Ballou if more detail is needed. Mr. Ballou replies that there still needs to be more information. Mr. Ballou states to the Commission that with only 1 basin there is only an increase in approximately 2 cfs.


Public Hearing Opens:


Mr. Chase of 24 Mill Rock Road states that he concerned for a number of reasons. 1) Mr. Chase feels that having 3 ponds will increase mosquitoes; 2)The culvert near the Messingers hasn’t worked in almost 60 years; 3)The town doesn’t maintain the existing basins ; 4) The runoff will pollute the existing wetlands. Mr. Chase recommends to the Commission to not allow this activity as it will disturb the wetlands.


Gary Messinger of 23 Mill Rock Road asks the Commission what they thought when they walked the property. Mr. Smith states that he thought it was too close to the wetlands.


Jean Castagno of 75 Fenwood Drive asks Mr. Stevens if there could be 1 less lot, face proposed lots the other way and keep them away from the wetlands? Mr. Stevens states that it is the desire of the applicant to keep the stone wall up and he also states that the applicant feels that 50 feet is adequate enough.


MOTION to continue to the next regular meeting.


MOVED by Kevin Zawoy

SECONDED by Paul Smith


APPROVED 6-0-0

C.
03-012

Trask Road Associates, LLC


Application for a 4 lot subdivision within 100 feet of wetlands


Trask Road (Map21, Lot 72)


Accepted 6/19/03, Open PH 7/17/03, Close PH by 8/30/03, Decision by 9/2/03


*Moved from Item B under “Old Business”*


Gary Sharp is present to represent the applicant. Mr. Sharp discusses the proposed activity of 4 building lots on 4.23 acres. Mr. Sharp states that the plans were originally approved by the Commission in 1990. Mr. Sharp enters the 1990 minutes into the meeting. Mr. Sharp states that he met with Rich Snarski to discuss clearing the marsh and the planting schedule. Mr. Sharp states that he does not feel that the present wetlands have significant value. Mr. Sharp states that the proposal is to clear the area and reintroduce more appropriate vegetation.


Mr. Sharp discusses the accessways with the Commission. He states that the South side will be impervious and the North side will be paved because of subdivision regulations. He explains to the Commission that the grades are very flat and the lots would only be built slightly higher than the wetlands.


Mr. Smith asks Mr. Sharp when the wetlands were marked by Mr. Snarski. Mr. Sharp replies that they were marked in 1990 and Mr. Snarski revisited and remarked in May of this year. Mr. Smith asks Mr. Sharp why there are other utilities shown on the plans? Mr. Sharp replies that the driveway will be more than 10 feet so it is expected that the utilities will be contained within the driveway. Mr. Smith asks if there will be basements. Mr. Sharp states that there are no specifics at the present time. Mr. Smith asks where there will be stockpiles? Mr. Sharp states that he is not sure there will be a stockpile. Mr. Smith asks if there is any anticipation in dewatering operations and if so where would it be dewatered to? Mr. Sharp replies that yes there is an anticipation to put a small sump pump onto central part of property and possible excavate into basin. Mr. Smith states that he would like to see silt fence between wetlands 2 and 4 and west of Trask Road. Mr. Sharp replies that silt fence can be put up.


Public Hearing opens:


Mary Shuttleworth of 33 Fairview asks about septic systems, Mr. Sharp replies that the soils are suitable by the state and will be tested by the Town Sanitarian.


Robert Partyka of 24 Crowley states that he feels the runoff will be “swampy” and asks hw much of an increase there will be in elevation. Mr. Sharp states that he will need to have a more detailed plan for the Commission but that piping will be used if driveways need to be elevated. Mr. Partyka also asks about pumping. Mr. Sharp states that the applicant will not build houses that need constant pumping.


Bob Catco of Maynard Circle states that he is concerned with building a marsh because there is already water that runs over Trask Road. Mr. Sharp replies that if water is coming across Trask now then the Town needs to fix it. Mr. Sharp also states that if needed the applicant will install infiltration so that there is 0 increase in runoff.


Mary Mulligan of 33 Fairview states that she does not understand how the installation of the driveways will not disturb the wetlands and make an impact.

Mr. Sharp replies that everything goes away from neighboring properties and goes to proposed development.


Peter Lutz of 46 Fairview states his concerns over removing existing vegetation as it is a host to numerous species and birds. Mr. Sharp states that the 1990 Commission did not feel this was a significant wetland. He also states that where there are healthy trees and vegetation along Trask there will be no removal.


Commission member Bill Pollack asks how big the excavation area is and where will material go? Mr. Sharp states that the area is 1/3 acre and all material will taken upland or trucked out.


James Peppitone is present and states that he is in contract with the Crowley family who owns the property and if application is approved he will move forward and close on the property. He states that the proposal is not to take down the healthy vegetation but to install a pond to increase the wetlands and improve the look of the property.


John Meshersmitz of 45 Fairview states that he is concerned of the traffic flow. The Commission reminds him that they are only able to discuss and make decisions on wetlands.


MOTION to continue until the next meeting.


MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Judy Preston


APPROVED 6-0-0

V. OLD BUSINESS


*Kevin Zawoy leaves the meeting*


A.
03-006

Ken and Cynthia Morin



Application to construct a residential dwelling and driveway.



267 Schoolhouse Road (Map50, Lot 8)



Mrs. Morin is present and submits a letter of withdrawl for application 03-006.



MOTION to accept the withdrawl of 03-006.



MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Jones



APPROVED 5-0-0



B.
03-014

North Cove Landing




Application for 16 unit condominium complex




Main Street/Route 154 (Map 22, Lots 22-1, 22-2, 22-3, 22-4)




*Moved from Item B of New Business*




Gary Sharp present to represent the applicant. He states that the proposal 


is for a driveway, sixteen 2 person units and placement of a biofilter for treatment 


of first inch of runoff.




MOTION to accept 03-014




MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Jones




APPROVED 5-0-0



C.
03-013

Riversound Development, LLC




Application for clearing/filling and minor clearing to mobilize drilling 



machine to drilling test sites and discharge of drilling water within 100 



feet of wetlands




North side of Ingham Hill Road (Map 56, Lot 6)




Accepted 6/19/03
Decision by 8/22/03




Sam Nadock is present to represent the applicant.




Mr. Nadock states that the first 3 well sites will be accessed from Rte. 153. 

He states that the plan is to use tire mats and timber bridges for the drilling 


machine to cross wetlands and keep the disturbance to a minimum. Mr. 



Nadock also states that Ingham Hill Road relatively firm and stable as it is 



significantly well packed.




The Commission states the concern regarding the activity if there is a 


significant amount of rain. Mr. Nadock states that if there is rain then more timber 

bridges
 added and he will work with the Public Works Department.



MOTION to deem 03-013 NOT a significant activity.



MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Jones



APPROVED 5-0-0



MOTION to approve 03-013 for access for drilling with the stipulations  that 


1)the applicant monitor wetland and road conditions and coordinate with the 


Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer and 2) the activity must be completed by 


September 30, 2003.



MOVED  by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Jones



APPROVED 5-0-0



D.
03-011

William Halstead




Application for construction of dock constructed without permits




15 Otter Cove Drive (Map 64, Lot 4)




Accepted 6/19/02  Decision by 8/22/03




MOTION to approve 03-011




MOVED by Judy Preston

SECONDED by Madge Fish




APPROVED 5-0-0

VI. NEW BUSINESS


A.
03-015

Patrick Wiley



Application for construction of dock constructed without permits.



17 Otter Cove Drive (Map 64. Lot 6)



Accept 7/21/03  Decision by 8/23/03



MOTION to accept 03-015



MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Judy Preston



APPROVED 5-0-0


Chairman Frank Jones adds two applications to the agenda.

1) ZK &G, LLC – extension of permit to 2005.

2) Ken and Cynthia Morin- application to construct a driveway and residential dwelling.

A1.
98-005

ZK & G, LLC


*Madge Fish Recuses*


Dave Royston is present to represent the applicant. Mr. Royston discusses the past activity. He states that 14 houses were built on the upper part of the property and that the applicant would like a renewal for the bottom portion of the property to build 4 or 5 more houses. Judy Preston makes a recommendation that the applicant come before the Commission regarding the bottom lot.


MOTION to extend P98-005 until 5/17/05


MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Jones


APPROVED 5-0-0



A2.
03-016

Ken and Cynthia Morin






Application to construct a driveway and residential dwelling






267 Schoolhouse Road (Map 50, Lot 8)




MOTION to accept 03-016




MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Judy Preston




ACCEPTED 5-0-0


VII. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

MOTION to approve June 19, 2003 meeting minutes.

MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Jones

APPROVED 5-0-0

VIII. REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS - None

IX. CORRESPONDENCE - None

X. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 11:25 p.m. until the next regularly scheduled meeting.

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Paul Smith

APPROVED 5-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Carrie Levesque, Commission Clerk
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